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VILLAGE DIARY – SEPTEMBER 2016 

3 3 - 4.30 pm Pop-up Tea Room, Pettiward Hall 
8 7.30pm Garden Club, Pettiward Hall 
10 8am Men’s Breakfast, Pettiward Hall 
12 6pm Brownies, Pettiward Hall 
12 7.30pm Parish Council Meeting, Pettiward Hall 
13 9.30-11.30  Macmillan Coffee Morning, Chestnut Horse 
21 7.30 Buxhall W.I., Buxhall Village Hall 
24 7pm Quiz Night, Pettiward Hall 
30 6.30pm Onehouse Harvest Supper, Community Hall 

 
VILLAGE DIARY – OCTOBER 2016 

 
9 4pm 1930’s Afternoon Tea Party, Pettiward Hall 
13 7.30pm Garden Club, Pettiward Hall 
29 7pm Autumn Supper, Pettiward Hall 
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

The Newsletter is produced by Great Finborough Parish Council, printed by Gipping 
Press, and distributed to all households in the village free of charge. Claims made 

have not been verified. For these the newsletter disclaims responsibility. 

 PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS 2016 
 

12 September 
14 November 
12 December 

7.30pm in Pettiward Hall 
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Editorial 
Welcome back to all our readers after the Newsletter’s summer break. 
It’s been a busy two months’ events wise with a fantastic Open 
Gardens, wonderful barn dance, Garden club annual barbeque, several 
coffee mornings and a pub reopening party to name but a few of 
them. 
 
The consultation questionnaire on the football pitch is now closed, 
details of the results can be found in the newsletter. A big thank you to 
the people who took the time to reply.  
 
Speedwatch is now back up and running in the village so hopefully we 
can help reduce the speed of vehicles passing through our village thus 
making it a safer environment for young and old alike. If you would 
like to be part of the team and help make a difference please contact 
myself or any member of the Parish Council. 
 
The Post Office van has changed its routine, its new hours are 2.30pm 
to 3.30pm Monday and Tuesday. Please try and use the van for all 
your Post Office needs to ensure this valuable community service is 
maintained. 
 
We bid farewell to Lesley Cass who has moved from Valley Lane. We 
wish her well and thank her for all of the time and effort that she has 
expended on behalf of Great Finborough and St Andrew’s church in 
particular. Also, a fond farewell to Alan and Bridget Cooper, who also 
move from Valley lane. We look forward to welcoming new residents in 
our next newsletter. 
 
The 15 September is the deadline for inclusions in the October issue of 
the newsletter, so please contact Simon Tarabella or Peter Turner or 
drop in to Maple Lodge, the kettle’s always on. We are also still looking 
for an editor to share the load, so don’t be shy, why not give it a go for 
a few months’ trial period. 
 

Simon Tarabella 
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Great Finborough Parish Council 
Our scheduled July meeting dealt with the usual subjects including 
approval of various expenditure, together with discussion around the 
Councils responsibilities for Auto Enrolment Pensions and Councils 
regret that the Listing of the shop as a Community Asset had been 
overturned on appeal. 
 
An application for a grant from Battisford & District Cricket Club was 
considered and it was acknowledged that the club hosted the Primary 
School sports day and several children and adults from the village used 
the facilities regularly, therefore it was agreed that a donation of £50 
be awarded to the club. 
 
Valley Lane Recreational Area- The results of the public 
consultation regarding Valley Lane facilities were discussed at length – 
Only 24 completed questionnaires have been received which is a very 
disappointing response considering the implications to this valuable 
community asset. The initial commitment from the Primary School was 
only backed up with 8 replies from satchel post. With this result from 
residents it will be almost impossible to source external funding for 
even the smallest of schemes.  
 
The responses that were received highlighted a wish for some sort of 
improvement or replacement of the football pitch with an all weather 
surface and lowering of levels or fencing. It was resolved that due to a 
lack of positive support from the consultation process and no remit to 
spend time and money on improving this sports facility there will be no 
project to replace the football pitch at this time.  
 
Other suggestions to come from analysis of the responses were 
improved picnic areas and an enhanced family area. It was agreed that 
improvements could be made to the weed control and grass surfacing 
with consideration of additional picnic benches and football nets taken 
at the next meeting. 
 
Community Speed Watch – With the equipment now ready for use 
sessions have commenced. The high numbers of excess speeds 
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recorded in the few sessions carried out have already confirmed that 
this community scheme is an essential tool in the drive to improve 
safety through the village. 
 
A huge thank you goes to those people who have given their time to 
get this scheme up and running again. We are always keen to get 
more volunteers on the rota so if you think you can spare the odd hour 
occasionally please contact Cllr Simon Tarabella or myself for details of 
how to get involved. 
 
Planning - With no meeting planned for August a short additional 
special meeting had to be called at the end of July to consider a 
planning application that had a response deadline well before our 
September meeting. With no representation from members of the 
public it was resolved to submit a No Objection comment to the 
application for the Erection of a new front porch at Aldecott, Valley 
Lane. 
 
Our next scheduled meeting will be on Monday 12 September at 
Pettiward Hall, please come along if you have any comments, 
suggestions or questions, councillors would be pleased to see you. 

Paula Gladwell 
 
Local History – Help Needed Please 
I have for many years been building up an “archive” of Finborough in 
the past. You may have seen the display at the Queen’s 90th event in 
the marquee (If you missed it, it is still on show at the back of the 
church). Did you know that in 1926, the year the Queen was born, the 
Suffolk Show was held in the grounds of Finborough Hall?   
 
I really need some help with the “archives”. People sometimes entrust 
to me photos of places, events or people from the past. Would 
someone be able to take on the scanning and cataloguing of photos.  
Russell Kent did a great job before he moved from Middlefield Drive to 
his narrow boat. I have struggled on since he left but I am not very 
technologically minded and where as I am quite happy to keep on 
collecting info about the village, I would love to pass over this side of 
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the job to someone else. It isn’t very time consuming and can be done 
when it’s convenient to you. I can promise you will find out interesting 
things about the village! 
Can I also ask for any material about the village you may have that 
could be copied and added to the growing information I already have? 
If you want to know anything about Gt Finborough, I may be able to 
tell you. 

Mary Williams 01449 612822 

 
Advertise Free 
In order to support new local business initiatives, the Parish Council 
would like to offer village residents (households receiving a hard copy 
of the newsletter) 2 months of free advertising within the village 
newsletter. In order to take up this offer please contact any of your 
Parish Councillors or the Editor with details of your business and any 
promotional advertising that you have produced.       Parish Council 
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MEGA QUIZ FUN NIGHT 

7.00 pm Saturday 24th September 
Pettiward Hall, Great Finborough, IP14 3AE 

Jacket Potato supper & choice of fillings included 
Please bring your own drinks 

Teams of up to 6 people – individuals are invited to join 
together to create teams on the night 
------------------------------------------------ 

Tickets £8 per person 
From : Irene Bugg 01449 616865 

Sadie Watts 01449 612397 
Cathy Croome 01449 677128 

 
 
BARN DANCE 
Another very  enjoyable event. Although numbers were down on last 
year pleasure was certainly not. New faces, old timers and children all 
joined in to make this the most fun packed four hours you can get for 
£8 which included a ploughman’s supper, pudding and a choice of 
punches, one with a kick in it and another without. Derek, our "caller" 
did not disappoint, he lead us through the steps and untangled us 
when going under an arch or linking arms or stepping to the left or 
right became confused. It really was a cracking evening when laughing 
almost drowned out the music and the end came all too quickly. 
My thanks go to all those who helped to set up, put away and serve 
food, but most of all to Sally, my partner, who did all the food and to 
John and Mary Williams who very kindly gave us the use of their lovely 
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Boarded Barn which was just the perfect setting for this really 
smashing event. We made a profit of £186.97 which has been donated 
to the Systic Fibrosis Trust. 
 
See you all again next year. 
 

Norman Vendittelli 

Great Finborough & District Garden Club 
The traditional summer holiday for the Garden Club, when we sit back 
and admire the fruits of our labours and hopefully harvest and enjoy 
them too, has passed all too quickly and it is time to report on the 
events of the last two months as well as look forward to the season of 
autumn meetings. 
 
The club hosted the annual Open Gardens on a day which produced 
heavy rain in the morning but cleared up nicely by mid-afternoon. 
Visitor numbers were high with many travelling some distance to reach 
us. The combination of ticket sales, proceeds from the plant stall, 
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tombola, and teas, meant that we were able to donate the grand sum 
of £1460.00 and 20 Euros to St Andrews Church for the loo/kitchen 
fund. The club is tremendously grateful to everyone who opened their 
gardens, displayed their classic cars, helped out on the day or just 
supported our endeavours. The preview evening BBQ “On the 
Presidents Lawn” for those who volunteered to open their gardens was 
very well supported and thoroughly enjoyed by all.   
 
The major social occasion of the gardening year, the annual club BBQ 
was held on the 28 July and saw almost all of the club’s membership 
plus guests invade Pat and Peter Turner’s garden at the Little House to 
celebrate another successful Garden Club year. This year it was 
decided that the Pettiward hall would be the recipients of funds raised 
at the BBQ. The weather was cooler than usual on BBQ night but this 
did not impair the generous and sociable spirit of the Club with £250 
being raised. Thank you all. The horticultural aspect of the club was 
covered by admiration of Pat and Peter’s now mature prairie border, 
flourishing vegetable patch and bountiful tomatoes. Thank you both, 
your kindness in allowing us to use your lovely garden for this occasion 
is much appreciated by us all. I am sure that the members would also 
wish me to express our thanks to the team of cooks, John, Ian and 
Peter who ably ensured that we all ate at the same time, to all 
members for the wonderful array of delicious salads and desserts and 
to those members who assisted with the setup and take down of the 
marquee, tables and chairs.  
 
The first event in the new Garden Club year is a talk given by the 
Master Composter Alan Arnold with recipes, tips and thoughts on the 
current council views on composting. This will take place on the 8 
September at 7.30pm in Pettiward Hall.   
 
Finally, if you are interested in joining the garden club or would like to 
join us for any event you will be very welcome. Membership is only £15 
per household per year or £2.50 per individual for a single meeting. 
For further information contact either: John Davey or Judith Cameron 
(see who’s who).                                                           Judith Cameron 
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FLU 
CLINIC 

 

There will be 3 Walk-in Clinics 
on: 

 

 Saturday 24th September, 
8th October &  
29th October 

 

8:30 am to 12:30 pm 
 

For patients of Stowhealth 
who are in the “at risk group” 

You are in the “at risk” group if you are aged 65 (by 31/3/17) or over, or 
have:  

x Diabetes 
x Chronic heart disease 
x Chronic kidney disease 
x Chronic liver disease 
x Weakened  immune system 
x Severe asthma (on a preventative steroid inhaler) or chronic        
  respiratory disease 
x Transplant patient 
x Spleen removal 
x All pregnant women 
x Carers 
x Chronic neurological disease (such as Parkinson’s disease, motor    
   neurone disease, stroke and transient ischaemic attacks) 

 
 NO APPOINTMENT 

REQUIRED  

 

 

Children aged between 6 months and 13 years old and who are in the  
“at risk” group WILL REQUIRE AN APPOINTMENT. 

 

All 2, 3 & 4 year olds are now eligible but will also need to make an appointment. 
 

Please telephone 01449 776000 to make an appointment. 
 

If you are not in the “at risk” group, or not a patient of Stowhealth, 
private flu vaccines are available at £10.00 per vaccine. Please attend 
the Walk In Clinics on the above dates. 
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Finborough Flyers 
The flyers had a get together in August and it was great to see some 
new faces amongst the regular members. The weather was glorious 
and we took a quiet route through to Brettenham and then onto 
Preston St Mary for some much needed refreshments at the Six Bells. 
For some reason the gradients on the route back through Kettlebaston 
seemed slightly more challenging although we all managed to return 
safely to Great Finborough having completed the 18 mile circuit.  
 
If watching our Olympians and Tour de France cyclist bring home the 
medals  and conquer the mountains has enthused you to dust of the 
bike, then drop me an email and I will include you when I sent out 
details of the next ride. 

 
Simon Tarabella 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The Churchyard and Dogs. 
The Churchyard is tranquil and beautiful place, very special to many 
people who come to remember their loved ones. Periodically some 
people allow their dogs to run loose and foul. This causes distress and 
upset to several people let alone health risks to those maintenance 
volunteers. Our bylaws require dogs to be kept on leads and of course 
there is a dog waste bin near the gate. Please be more considerate. 

Rev  Chris  
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From the Rectory  
September always feels to me like another start to the year. For 
those engaged in education it certainly is and as meetings and 
events pick up again after the summer break we can be forgiven 
for thinking – here we go again. No sign of Christmas in the 
shops as I write but Harvest Festivals, Christmas planning, 
darker nights and the endless cycle of meetings are here again. 
For many it is the long run without break to the end of the year 
and many hate the darker nights. What happened to the 
Trafalgar and St Edmund Bank Holiday suggestions? 
 
But into the ever circling year comes the New with the potential 
for transformation. We are doing very well at the Olympics which 
is giving our international standing a great boost at a time when 
many feel Brexit has signalled isolationist/retro tendencies.  The 
Olympics mirror our traditional sense of fair play. Our democracy 
can still allow the real concerns of people to speak over the 
political parties with the Brexit vote. The Olympic boost will 
perhaps give us new vigour on the world stage as we renegotiate 
our international relationships and locally think how we relate to 
those different to us and vice versa. Transformation indeed. 
 
Again Buxhall and Shelland’s Fete was a wonderful success, the 
scaffolding is down at Gt Finborough  and the Faculty granted for 
their new facilities , Combs Roof repair is about to start and their 
Bell Fund is being relaunched to provide 8 ( 4 more) for that 
wonderful tower. Perhaps they can be ringing to celebrate the 
Centenary of the end of WW1? Baptisms are nearly weekly 
now……we have 8 to be Confirmed in their faith. 
 
Then, on the other hand the darkness of the terrorist atrocities in 
Continental Europe mirrored by those in Asia, are closer to us 
now, literally and emotionally. What is it, we wonder, that drives 
the terrorism of Isis and others?  On the Sunday nearest their 
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deaths, Buxhall has commemorated each of the soldiers from 
that parish killed in the First World War. It has been poignant. 
The reasons for war and terrorism are complex but perhaps it is 
something to do with that most basic human instinct – greed - 
which seems to make some feel they are entitled to more than 
others – or even to take their lives.  Injustice, greed, cheating 
and selfishness are probably in our DNA but…. 
 
Harvest Festivals call us to remember that what we have is 
loaned by God. It may have been inherited, it may have been by 
the sweat of our brow because of our God given abilities, but 
ultimately we all die.  Will we be remembered as a people who 
were generous with what we have, acknowledging it’s not really 
ours, looking forward with hope and an open hand – or as a 
people who meanly defended that which we have because it is 
Ours? That is not the way of Christ – that is not the way to lead 
a life that is full of richness and contentment. 
 
So the years ever circle and we all circle with them, might we 
take this new beginning to engage with the good and positive 
that we can see all around us? Might we contribute our money, 
time or talent to that which is good fair and LIFE giving? 
All good wishes                                                       Rev Chris 
 
The Pettiward Hall 
“Little Ernie” 
The winners in July were Dorothy Rham and Mack Polson and in 
August, Caroline Dexter and Graham Hickman. They all received 
£10.25. An additional draw took place on 1 July for those that signed 
up to the lottery at the Queen’s 90th Birthday celebration on 11 
June. The winner of a £10 gift card, donated by Tesco, was John 
Williams. 
The Co-op 
The East of England Co-op have donated Fairtrade tea bags for our 
ongoing Pop-up Tea Room events under their Co-op Cuppa initiative.  
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They have also accepted our application to benefit from their in-store 
Community Token Scheme. If you are a Co-op member you will 
receive a green token every time you shop in the Combs Ford or 
Haughley store.  Please put it in our box in the store, which will be in 
place until the end of October, and we will receive a share of £1,000 
which will be put towards further improvements to the hall. 
 
Calendar 
There are just a few more days left before the deadline of 31 August 
for you to submit photographs taken in the village to be considered for 
inclusion in the 2017 calendar. Full details appeared in the last 
newsletter or contact me (see back page). 

 
Chairs 
This is your last chance to purchase 
chairs for £5 each or to let me know 
of a deserving cause to which we 
can donate them. 
 
Pop-up Tea Room 
Approximately 20 people, including 
some residents of Finborough Court 
and their carers, enjoyed our first 

Pop-up Tea Room event on 24 June.  The next one will be held on 
Saturday, 3 September from 3pm-4.30pm.  All welcome. 
1930’s Afternoon Tea Party 
This October it will be 80 years since The Pettiward Hall became our 
village hall. To mark the occasion we will be holding a 1930’s themed 
Afternoon Tea Party on Sunday, 9 October, commencing at 4pm. As 
well as traditional afternoon tea, there will be a display relating to the 
history of the hall, a raffle and live entertainment – a selection of 
songs from the era sung by a local professional performer. Tickets, 
in advance only, are £5 for adults and £3 for children. Please contact 
me by phone or email (see back page) to reserve your place. 
Donations for the raffle would be most welcome.            Mary Preece 
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THE PETTIWARD HALL 

 
POP-UP TEA ROOM 

on 
SATURDAY, 3 
SEPTEMBER 
3.00-4.30PM 

 
TEA, COFFEE OR SQUASH 

& HOME-MADE CAKE 
£2 PER PERSON 

 
COMPANIONSHIP & CONVERSATION 

FREE! 

 
 
Brownies have a great time on Pack Holiday! 
Gt Finborough & Buxhall Brownies joined with Wattisham Brownies and 
had a super Pack Holiday at the Jarman Centre, Newmarket. The 
theme of the PH was chosen by the girls and was Unicorns!  Games, 
Crafts, puzzles and activities all on the theme were enjoyed and they 
also worked for the Cooks and the Entertainers Badges and a special 
Unicorn Challenge badge. They helped to cook, serve and clear up 
after meals and were responsible for keeping their own belongings and 
beds tidy.They had games, water fights and a camp fire complete with 
Smores in the grounds of the Residential Centre. If you don’t know 
what Smores are, ask a Brownie – you don’t know what you are 
missing! 
 
Gail, the leader of Gt Finborough and Buxhall Brownies wants to leave 
but so far no replacement has come forward. Hayley who runs 
Wattisham Brownies and helps Gail at present has agreed to lead both 
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packs but she needs help. Would you like to know more?  Gail’s details 
are on the back of this Newsletter. Training will be provided, all you 
need is a wish to work with girls 7-10 yrs and have lots of fun with 
them. We have a thriving Brownie Pack in the village, can you help it 
stay that way please! 

Mary Williams 
Recognising the Symptoms of a Stroke 
A Stroke is a medical emergency; the sooner you get help and seek 
medical attention will help improve your chances of a good recovery.  
Our brain requires oxygen and other essential nutrients to function, if 
the blood supply is blocked or there is a bleed in the brain this will 
cause a Stroke.Depending on where the blockage or bleed takes place, 
depends on the type of symptoms that can be experienced. Some 
people may experience a Transient Ischaemic attack, often called a 
TIA, the symptoms are the same but the blockage is temporary and so 
are the symptoms, leading to full recovery, often within minutes or 
hours, but always within 24 hours. This is often called a mini stroke 
and is a warning that you are at risk of having a Stroke.  Both require 
a rapid response and you should always call 999 immediately, even if 
your symptoms disappear after a few minutes or a few hours, you still 
require a medical assessment and treatment to reduce your risk of 
having a Stroke. 
How to recognise the signs and symptoms of a Stroke – If you 
remember the word FAST, this will help you to remember. 

• Facial Weakness – can you smile, has your face fallen on one 
side? 

• Arm Weakness – Can you raise both arms and keep them 
there? 

• Speech problems – Can you speak clearly and be understood? 
Is your speech slurred? 

• Time to call 999 – If you, a friend or family member 
experience any ONE of these symptoms, get help immediately 
by calling 999. 

For further information about Stroke or TIA, you can visit 
www.stroke.org.uk, or call 0303 3033 100 this will take you to the 
stroke association where there is lots of useful information and 
support.                                                                   Maggie Fisher 



18 
 
 

 A Themed Evening for our 
Autumn Supper in Great 
Finborough,  
Pettiward Hall on Saturday 29 
October 
 at 7.30 pm, tickets £12.50 person 
 
Dust off your posh outfits and come 
along to an evening of food which is on 
the theme of the Orient Express and 
for one night only, an extra treat of 
local talent performing for us in our 
own “Murder in Middlefield Drive” and written by playwright Eileen 
Ryan a special skit for the event. 
Please bring your own drinks 
 
Tickets are available from : 
Irene Bugg 01449 616865 
Cathy Croome 01449 677128 
Emma Hines : 01449 775525 
 
Proceeds in aid of St Andrew’s Church, Great Finborough 
 
'Murder in Middlefield Drive!'  
Now that I have your attention, this is a call out to anyone in the 
village willing to be a cast member in a short (10-15 minute) sketch for 
the Autumn Supper on Saturday 29 October 2016. The theme is 
'Murder on the Orient Express' and Norfolk-based playwright Eileen 
Ryan is writing a specially adapted skit for the event, including village 
references. I will direct as many people as wish to be involved!   
 
If you're interested please email kathburlinson@gmail.com asap. There 
will be a couple of evening rehearsals prior to the event as well as a 
rehearsal on the Saturday.  
 
Equity rates do not apply!  
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Haughley	Hoofers	North	West	Clog	Dancers	

Come	along	and	have	a	go	–	it’s	free! 

Winter	practices	on	Sunday	evenings	7.30-9.30pm	
from	11th	September,	Haughley	Village	Hall. 

 
Ring	Gill	(01449	673518)	or		

Sharon	(01449	676083)	to	find	out	more.	 
www.haughleyhoofers.org.uk  

 
Macmillan Coffee Morning 
Tuesday 13 September 2016 
  
This month’s coffee morning, hosted by St Andrew’s Church and held 
at the Chestnut Horse, is in aid of Macmillan Cancer Support as part of 
‘the World’s Greatest Coffee Morning’. 
  
As usual, there will be coffee or tea (free refills) and a piece of 
delicious cake for £1-50, as well as some fun games and a raffle. 
  
Please come along and bring your friends – everyone of all ages will be 
welcome – any time between 9.30am and 11.30am. 
  
Let’s eat cake together (donations of cakes are welcome too!!). 
 

Sadie Watts 
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Buxhall WI 
It has been a busy summer for the Buxhall W.I. with a royal themed 
garden party kindly hosted at Hall Orchard by Tomlinsons Groundcare, 
meetings in July and August,  evening walks, and outings including 
Ladies day at the races and Southwold Theatre. We now look forward 
to the autumn. Our meeting on  21 September   is entitled 'Hands on 
First Aid'. We  meet on the 3rd Wednesday of each month at 7.30 in 
Buxhall Village Hall. Visitors are assured of a warm welcome. 

Jane Dolan 
 

 
PARISH REGISTERS 
Baptism 
We welcome into the family of Christ’s Church 
At St Andrews, Great Finborough  
25 June 2016         Ozelle Fitzgerald Villiers and Oliver Thomas Villiers     
23 July 2016           Alice Eve Michie 
7   August 2016      Oliver Johannes Carter-Schartz     
At St Augustine’s, Harleston  
23 July 2016            James Magus Koops 
 
Marriage 
We pray for God's blessing on those who embark on life together 
At Mary’s, Buxhall 
25 June 2016          Charles James Doyce and Jessica Colson 
At St John the Baptist, Onehouse 
4 June 2016             Wayne Charles Marshall and Gemma Louise Wallace 
 
Funeral and Burial 
Our love, sympathy and prayers to the families of those who have recently 
died 
At St Mary’s, Buxhall 
20 July 2016       Thomasine Margaret Yvonne Scarse, died 28 June 2016,         
aged 93 
29 July 2016            James Terence Hubble (Jim), died 11 July 2016, aged 84 
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Sunday 18 September HARVEST FESTIVAL 11am 
Please join us and stay to Lunch if you can.  It's on the basis of 
bringing a plate of savoury or sweet buffet food to share after the 
service. Tea and coffee provided but you will need to bring other 
drinks and don't forget the corkscrew! You are welcome to join us after 
the service in which case arrive about 12noon. Volunteers to decorate 
are always welcome and so please let me know if you can help. 
 
Church Building – After several delays the scaffolding should be 
down now and repairs obvious. Thank you to everyone who has shown 
forbearance over the works especially the nearby residents. We are 
also very grateful to Finborough School for the use of their land and 
access. We hope our indebtedness for that work will soon be paid off 
and we are currently awaiting estimates for the Loo and Kitchenette. 
We have permission to carry out the works when we are ready – but 
we are not quite ready to book someone special to unveil it all. 
 
Churchyard Thank you to all who have struggled with cutting over 
this very wet summer as volunteers.  If you could help please speak to 
me, one of the Churchwardens or Tim Hines. 
 

Rev Chris 
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Can you order your 
“cerveza, vino y 

tapas?” 
 

 
 

I can teach you! 
 

Phone Andrea 
On 01449 736955 
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ST JOHN’S TABLE TENNIS 
Thursday Nights  
7.30-9.30pm:  

 Sept 8, 22 & 29, Oct 13 &27 
In Trinity Hall (Church Room), Onehouse 

Bats & balls provided. £2 per session includes refreshments. 
We welcome new players. 

 
 Give me a ring for further details.  

Gloria Hall (676198)	
 

 
  
 
                         Hands up! Nail studio in Rattlesdon   
                          Classic Manicure: £12 Classic Pedicure: £22 
                                Any question please call 07889448186 
                                       handsupmanicure@gmail.co.uk              

             instragram.com/handsupmanicure  
                                    Certified nail master with diploma 
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Buxhall and Great Finborough O’60’s Candlestick Club 
Club members have enjoyed two excellent outings since we last went 
into publication. In July, we had a lovely day in Cambridge, calling at a 
garden centre on the way. We then enjoyed a two hour boat trip on 
the river Cam. This also included a delicious cream tea. 
 
August and we were on the coach again, this time to Long Melford, 
stopping at Corn Craft on the way. In Melford some members enjoyed 
Melford Hall and the Beatrix Potter exhibition, while others walked 
down Long Melfords high street enjoying the antique and tea shops. 
 
Our final outing of 2016 is a day trip to Clacton. This is on Tuesday 6 
September. The coach times are, Great Finborough Chapel 9.45am, 
Buxhall village hall at 9.50am and on to Harleston for 10am. Please let 
Keith (736598) or Katie (736430) know if you wish to go. New 
members are always welcome. 

Keith Proctor 
 
 

 
Men’s Breakfast 

 
Saturday 10th September 

in Pettiward Hall, 
Great Finborough 

 
at 8.0am – finish by 9.30am 

 
Speaker: Tim Hines, 

who will speak about his work 
advising on family finances 

 
There will be an offering to  

cover expenses 

Please book places with 
 Derek Ames (Tel. 613328) 

by Wednesday 7th  September  
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CHURCH SERVICES IN THE BENEFICE FOR SEPTEMBER 2016  

    

Sunday 4 September The Fifteenth Sunday After Trinity 
Holy Communion Little Finborough 9am 
Patronal Sung Eucharist Buxhall 9.30am 
Worship and Messy Church Combs 11am 
   
Sunday 11 September The Sixteenth Sunday After Trinity 
Holy Communion  Harleston 9.30am 
Holy Communion Shelland 9.30am 
Matins Buxhall 9.30am 
Holy Communion Onehouse 11am 
Holy Communion Combs 11am 
Deanery Confirmation with the 
Rt Rev. Martin Seeley 

Combs 4pm 

   
Sunday  18 September The Seventeenth Sunday After 

Trinity 
Holy Communion Little Finborough 9am 
Holy Communion Onehouse 11am 
Family Communion Combs 11am 
Harvest Festival Great Finborough 11am 
Deanery Songs of Praise Shelland 6.30pm 
   

Sunday 25 September The Eighteenth Sunday After Trinity 
Holy Communion Buxhall 9.30am 
Holy Communion Harleston 9.30am 
Holy Communion Combs 11am 
Holy Communion  Great Finborough 11am 
Harvest Festival Onehouse 11am 
Harvest Festival Little Finborough 3pm 
Harvest Festival Shelland 3pm 

 
Sunday 2 October The Nineteenth Sunday After Trinity 
Holy Communion Little Finborough 9am 
Sung Eucharist Buxhall 9.30am 
Reflective Morning prayer Shelland 9.30am 
Holy Communion Great Finborough 11am 
Worship & Messy Harvest Festival Combs 11am 
Harvest Festival Harleston 3pm 
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We meet for 

Morning Prayer  10.00 am on Saturdays at St. Mary's Combs (Lady 
Chapel) 

Holy Communion 9.30 am Wednesday at St. John the Baptist, 
Onehouse 
Midday Prayer  12.00 noon on Tuesday at St. Mary's Buxhall 
Evening Prayer  4.30 pm on Thursdays at St. Andrew's, Great 
Finborough 

All welcome! 
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WHO’S WHO IN GREAT FINBOROUGH 
Chair, Parish Council Peter Turner 674407 
Clerk, Parish Council Paula Gladwell 01284 828112 
 finboroughparishclerk@gmail.com 
District Councillor John Matthissen 771742 
                                                        councillor@matthissen.net 
County Councillor Penny Otton 737870 

                                               penny.otton@councillors.suffolkcc.gov.uk 
Newsletter Editor Simon Tarabella 672072 
 simon.tarabella@great-finborough.suffolk.gov.uk 
Priest in Charge Rev. Chris Childs 673280 

Combs Rectory, 135 Poplar Hill, IP14 2AY  revcchilds@aol.com 
Curate Rev. Rachel Cornish 257622 

The Rectory, Onehouse,  IP14 3HL rev.rachelcornish@gmail.com 
Chair of the F&P Committee John Kendall 736264 
Church Warden Nigel Brown 675344 
Church Warden Paul Goodchild 401185 
Pettiward Hall Management Committee Mary Preece 771360 
Lettings/Keyholder             mary.preece1@btinternet.com 
Great Finborough & Buxhall Under 5s Delia Prior 07513 140072 
 deila.prior@btinternet.com 
Great Finborough & Buxhall Brownies Gail Jarrett 674538 
Allotments Association   Mary Smyth 672533 
Candlestick Club Keith Proctor 736598 
Great Finborough & District Garden Club Judith Cameron  672978 
 judyandian@btinternet.com 
Buxhall Women’s Institute Jane Dolan 736160 
Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator John Davey 674401 
 john@abbeyclassics.co.uk 
Chaplin’s Newsagent Nigel & Jeannette Edwards 612274 
The Chestnut Horse           612298 
Head teacher, Great Finborough  Stephen Dodd 613208 
Primary School headteacher@greatfinborough.suffolk.sch.uk 
Police (Elmswell) PCSO Ryan Brunning 101 
Stowmarket High School  613541 
Stowmarket Health Centre 776000 
Combs Ford Surgery 678333 
Stowmarket Library 613143 
Village website: www.greatfinborough.onesuffolk.net  
Church website http://www.standrewsgtfinborough.co.uk/ 
Primary School website: www.greatfinborough.suffolk.sch.uk 
 


